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2.
Mr K A Sinclair to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:

Whether her department is considering supplying Calvinia with water for domestic purposes form the Doring River; if not, why not; if so, what are the relevant details?
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REPLY:

The problematic situation with water resources at Calvinia has received attention from the Department of Water Affairs and Forestry over a number of years.  The most recent assistance being the R 8,0 million my Department secured for Calvinia from the 2004/05 Drought Relief Programme of National Government.

This funding is being utilised to extend the current borehole field to ensure a more sustainable water supply to Calvinia during periods of drought.  This extension of access to nearby groundwater had been recommended by geo-hydrologists from my Department as being at this stage the most feasible augmentation of the drought related water shortages experienced in Calvinia.

It is also in line with Departmental policy that the nearest water resources be utilised fully before moving further away to alternative resources, such as the Doring River in this instance.

The Calvinia community is a “water wise” community and can be commended on the ingenious methods they are already implementing in managing their scarce water resources.  Other water scarce areas can learn from the way in which surface water and groundwater are being utilised as a joint resource by Calvinia.

My reply to this question must therefore been seen against this background and perspective. Water in the Doring River can be made available to Calvinia as part of the basic human needs.  The fact that the Doring River is about 60 km away from Calvinia, at its nearest point, will necessitate a full feasibility study to look at all the impacts, such as on the environment, operational demands and affordability, amongst others.  The availability of the water is a given, but a decision on utilising it at this stage by pumping it to Calvinia, will be guided by such a feasibility study. Previous preliminary studies indicated that it would be a very expensive option.
It is recommended that the Hantam Municipality, jointly with the Namaqua District Municipality, use their Water Services Development Plan (WSDP) and Integrated Development Plan (IDP) processes to try and access funds via the Special Municipal Infrastructure Fund (SMIF) programme of the Municipal Infrastructure Grant (MIG) for the purposes of such a study.

My Department can also assist Calvinia through the implementation of a Water Conservation and Water Demand Management Strategy in the municipality.  Through a pilot project at Emthanjeni (De Aar) a lot of lessons had been learned and major water savings were achieved in the area.  Although recognising that Calvinia is already doing a lot on water conservation, there is always a possibility that more savings can be accomplished, thus delaying future water infrastructure development.  The Department’s Regional Office in Kimberley will contact the Hantam Municipality with regard to actions on this.

The Honourable Member’s concern with regard to the water situation at Calvinia is appreciated and I can assure the Member that my Department will fulfil its role in assuring the best long-term solution of the water resources issue at Calvinia.

